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We thank you for your efforts to get the Energy Star for Commercial Refrigeration up-dated and expanded to cover both solid and glass door refrigeration.  This has been a difficult undertaking.  

After review of the most recent draft we have one item that we consider a major issue with the proposal.  The testing standard for all units covered by DOE standards after January 1, 2010 is ARI 1200.  This uses ASHRAE 72–2005 as the test method.  

ASHRAE 72-2005 has an interpretation (below) that does not allow the test standard to be applied to any equipment that can change the “average integrated temperature.”  This means that if a refrigeration unit cannot be tested to the standard, it cannot be certified to the standard, thus it does not meet the DOE requirements for sale in United States if shipped with the device activated.  

In you proposal in Section 4. C. (below) you discuss these same devices and say that during the test they must be deactivated.  It does not discuss the fact that these units cannot be produced for sale in the US after in the US after  January 1, 2010.

We understand that some of these devices can save energy in use, but until the legal definition for sale is changed we are at a loss to see how this can be allowed.  

We faced the same problem with the State of California over this same issue.  They do not allow units to be sold in the state that have this type of controller because it cannot be tested to the ASHRAE 72 standard. 

